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   On Tuesday, April 3 at 7 pm at the Cape Cod Museum of Natural History Wayne Petersen will speak on the State of the Birds: Documenting Changes in Massachusetts Birdlife.  $5/CCMNH member.  $7/Non-member.
   Wayne Petersen, nationally recognized as a premier regional ornithologist, presents a stimulating and authoritative program on the current increases and declines in Massachusetts bird populations through the State of the Birds analysis.
   In the State of the Birds report (2011), Mass Audubon conducted a careful analysis using several science-based methodologies to look closely at bird populations.  The analysis revealed positive trends indicating that about 60% of our breeding bird species are increasing and that the birdlife of our cities and suburbs and forests is becoming richer.

   It is also revealed, however, that in recent decades many Massachusetts bird populations have decreased and continue to decline.  These findings are disturbing and raise questions not only about the health of our bird populations but also about the state of our environment and the quality of people’s lives
   Co-author of Birds of Massachusetts (1993), co-editor of the Massachusetts Breeding Bird Atlas (2003), among numerous publications, and worldwide tour guide for Massachusetts Audubon Society and Field Guides, Inc., Wayne Petersen brings an unrivalled knowledge of birdlife to this program.

For further information, contact the Museum at 508-896-3867.  www.ccmnh.org
